First Presbyterian Church, Norfolk, VA
Session Summary Minutes – December 16, 2013

The Session met with new members at 6:00 pm in Room 206. Valena Hoy opened the meeting with prayer, and the following persons were examined and welcomed into membership:

	Ann Bowen
	Sandra Brown
	Emily Antonucci

	Byers Bowen
	Jennifer Cable
	Jason Antonucci

	Bill Brown
	Trevor Cable 
	Adrianne Enos


After prayer, a quorum was noted with the following members present:
Carolyn Buzek, Wynter Benda, Karen Campo, Jean Farrell, Ron Gates, Jon Mann, Rudy Miller, Jeanne Perin, Cline Reasor, Lloyd Taliaferro, Laurie Talty, Joel Weaver, Jim Gates, Valena Hoy, Jim Wood. 
Membership
Following a brief discussion, the following motion was presented, seconded, and passed unanimously:
Motion: So that our rolls better reflect the true number of active members, Session approves the official purge of 97 names from the total membership number. This will bring the official number to 2010. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Cline Reasor reported on the church’s finances and presented the following chart 

· FPC Operating Revenue and Expenses this year compared to last year
	
	October 2012
(47 Sundays)
	October 2013
(48 Sundays)
	% Change

	Revenue
	$1,797,098.97
	$1,816,633.07
	1% increase

	Expenses
	$1,840,694.13
	$1,799,478.48
	2% decrease

	Net Total
	-$43,595.16
	$17,154.59
	



· 2014 Stewardship Campaign Update
24 decreased their pledge by $26,419
36 had no previous pledge and pledged $92,380 (30 of the 36 are previous contributors though)
96 increased their pledge by $93,934
78 stayed the same
146 households pledged last year, but have not done so this year
276 households are contributors that haven’t pledged

The average household is pledging $5,514 vs. $5,326 in 2012

	2014 Stewardship Campaign
	
	
	
	
	

	10/30/13
	11/6/13
	11/13/13
	11/20/13
	12/4/13
	12/11/13
	12/18/13
	2014 YE

	166
	197
	208
	222
	229
	234
	
	 

	$1,023,334
	$1,142,200
	$1,194,980
	$1,250,790
	$1,279,990
	$1,290,312
	 
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2013 Stewardship Campaign
	
	
	
	
	

	11/11/12
	11/18/12
	11/25/12
	12/3/12
	12/10/12
	12/17/12
	12/27/12
	2013 YE

	209
	220
	228
	247
	267
	279
	283
	287

	$1,131,579
	$1,207,414
	$1,231,944
	$1,315,544
	$1,372,304
	$1,395,504
	$1,404,984
	$1,423,784




· FPC Preschool Operating Revenue and Expenses this year compared to budget
	
	Budgeted
	November 2013
	% Difference

	Revenue
	$464,095
	$406,856.06
	-12% difference

	Expenses
	$491,730
	$411,612.30
	-16% difference

	Net Total
	-$27,635
	-$4,756.25 (-$15,756*)
	


*Includes ~$4,200 teacher bonus and tuition prepayments (~$6,800)
Preschool revenue and expense are tracking according to budget. The following motion was presented, seconded and passed unanimously:
Motion: That Session approve a total of $4,200 for bonuses for the preschool staff, as has been offered in prior years. 
Clerk Communications & Report
Jeanne repeated the information about the January PEVA meeting as written in November’s minutes and shared the thank you note written to Session by Valena, thanking the group for the $10,000 bonus in recognition of the extra work she has done while Jim Gates was on sabbatical. 
Consent Agenda
After the motion for Byers and Ann Bowen’s membership was added and the motion concerning Valena’s revised covenant was pulled for further clarification, this month’s Consent Agenda was ordered by Common Consent,. 
Pastor’s Reports
Jim Gates
All the Session members are glad to see Jim Gates back.
Jim Wood 
· Jim took a few minutes to describe the additional work that staff is doing because of position vacancies:
· Jim Gates will doing the building oversight and Sunday bulletin
· Becky will be doing the internet tasks.
· February 1st (Saturday) at Park Place, a “blitz” is being planned to help residents of Park Place. More information to come.
· At this point in the meeting, the pulled motion was brought forward and discussed. Valena has submitted a new covenant to increase her work hours to 30 instead of 25. The areas covered in the covenant include:
· Designing and implementing a church-wide spiritual growth plan for the congregation
· Being a catalyst for new ministries
· Assisting in pastoral care of the congregation
· Teaching, and helping develop a rich worship life for the congregation
The motion as restated and presented was:
Motion: That Session approves the revised Covenant and Associate Pastor Ministry Position Description with a 30-hour work schedule and an attendant increase in pay of $7,000.
Consultant Report 
Jeff Schulte from the Sage Institute (see November minutes for more detail) was here on Thursday and Friday, Dec 12 and 13. Elders Jim Dille, Cline Reasor, Lloyd Taliaferro, and Eunice Whitehurst were able to attend. 
· Comments were offered by Cline and Lloyd, who were both very favorably impressed with the Mr. Schulte’s perspective. Lloyd commended Jim Wood’s willingness to have an outside source of guidance to move forward with our church goals.
· The consultant complemented our church on its strategic goals, its large donor base, and its healthy range of giving and service.
· All day Friday was spent with staff in intense relational exercises. Mr. Schulte’s input was challenging, yet loving, and there was consensus that it was very helpful.
· Feedback will be in the form of a “big picture diagnosis” to Pastors and Session, to be sent in the next few days. 
Personnel
In the absence of Personnel Chair Barbara Haga, Jim Wood 
· Introduced a draft of a revised Ministry Position Description for FPC’s Minister of Worship Arts. After lengthy discussion, it was decided to communicate to the Contemporary Service Task Force, who wrote the description, that Personnel will hold the position and salary in the 2014 budget, but will request that an interim solution be in place until we receive the report from the consultant, after which better informed discussion can take place. Elder Karen Campo will work with the Task Force in implementing the interim plan.
· Joel Raney has been hired as our new Facilities Director
It was moved and seconded to adjourn at 8:10 pm.  After congregational concerns were brought forward, Jim Wood  opened and Valena ended the closing prayer.
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